












































values of many of our constituents,”’ they wrote. ‘It also
appears to be a most inappropriate use of university resources
at this time.”’

In addition, a group of faculty members and students signed
a petition saying they object on ‘‘moral, ethical, aesthetic,
and constitutional grounds’’ to the public display of ‘‘The
Dinner Party.”” The Washington Post and the Washington
Times also were critical of the acquisition.

Nira Hardon Long, chair of the board, said the work was
‘“‘the cornerstone of a renewed effort by the university to
fulfill its mission as a multiracial, multicultural institution.”’
She said ‘“The Dinner Party’’ was the largest gift ever
received by the university, and argued that its acceptance
would have positive benefits for the art department and would
help the institution become a ‘‘national repository for
multicultural art.”’

Artist Chicago said she was “‘shocked’’ by the controversy
over her gift. ““The Dinner Party’’ has traveled around the
world for the last decade, she said, and the idea that it is
still controversial was ‘‘flabbergasting.”’

‘I really don’t understand what’s going on in Washington
at all,”” she said. ‘‘There have been in our world people who
don’t have an appreciation for the importance of art, and they
create these false standards like, ‘How can we spend money
on art when we don’t have enough houses for people?” Well,
the reason we don’t have money for art or the homeless is
we make too many bombs.’” Reported in: Chronicle of
Higher Education, August 1; New York Times, July 21.

Boston, Massachusetts

An exhibit in a gallery on the Boston University campus,
featuring sexually explicit photographs, came under fire in
July from conservative groups who said the pictures were
obscene. ‘‘There are photos in the exhibit that violate
obscenity laws in Massachusetts,’’ said Nancy Sutton of
Citizens for Family First in Needham. ‘‘Any normal, sane
person who has ever read the obscenity laws in Massachusetts
can see that.”’

The exhibit at the Photographic Resource Center was called
““The Emperor’s New Clothes: Censorship, Sexuality and
the Body Politic.”” Prepared by Richard Bolton, who teaches
visual arts at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology, the
show displayed photos of human sexuality as depicted in art,
fashion, and photography. Organizers said the exhibit’s goal
was to launch debate on the definitions of obscenity and art.

““We’re not trying to challenge obscenity laws,”” said
Center Director Stan Trecker. ‘‘There’s a national debate
raging around obscenity, censorship and funding for the arts.
This is a chance for people to give their views.”” The gallery
is leased from Boston University but is an independent
organization with its own board of directors.

The center mailed out photos that were to be displayed,
asking respondents for their views on the pictures. Of 160

214

requests, 60 people, including state Rep. Byron Rushing (D-
South End), returned comments. Their views appear on the
walls beneath the photos.

Sutton also is a member of First Amendment Common
Sense, which pressured local officials to declare pictures
obscene at both the resource center show and the Robert
Mapplethorpe exhibit at the Institute for Contemporary Art
(see page 199). Sutton, who was asked by the center to mail
back her views, said she refused when she saw the photos.
She said her group did not want the entire exhibit closed,
but was asking for the removal of objectionable photos.

*“‘Individually, the photos might offend, but when taken
as a whole the exhibit shows literary, academic value,”’
responded Andre Epstein, a Boston attorney and president
of the center’s board of directors. State Attorney General
James Shannon, who reviewed the Mapplethorpe photos, said
he had no plans to investigate the Bolton show. ‘“We have
no plans to send investigators snooping through art
galleries,”” said Shannon’s representative. Reported in:
Boston Herald, August 2.

Lewiston, New York

Eighteen people protesting outside the gates of Artpark,
a 200 acre state park dedicated to the visual and performing
arts near Buffalo, were arrested September 1 during a
demonstration against the cancellation of a Bible-burning per-
formance. The demonstrators held their hands over their
mouths as they accused the Artpark managers of ‘‘censor-
ship’’ because of their decision to cancel the performance.

““We’re individuals concerned about the censorship we
have here,’” said Content Knowles, a Buffalo artist. ‘‘We’re
concerned about our freedom of speech.’” About forty peo-
ple equipped with signs, handouts, and dirty, tattered
American flags painted with slogans, gathered at the park
entrance, where they had set up a platform in the shape of
a Bible. Police officers told the protesters they were free to
go into the park, but could not use the platform or bullhorns
because they lacked a permit.

‘““We can’t hand out leaflets. We can’t hold a bullhorn.
We can’t make a speech,”” complained Kathleen Steffan, a
Buffalo artist and one of the organizers of the protest. Capt.
Joseph DeMarco of the New York State Niagara Park Police
said the demonstrators were arrested because they had failed
to obtain a permit.

‘“When you do something that causes a crowd to gather,
that’s disorderly conduct,”” DeMarco said. ‘‘They’re serv-
ing no useful purpose. It’s just getting worse and worse.”’

Mark Pauline of the San Francisco-based performance art
group Survival Research Laboratories had planned to cover
a large mechanized Mother Earth figure with thousands of
Bibles during a performance. The Bibles were to be peeled
off by incineration. Pauline said the performance was to ex-
press liberation from religious restraints on human freedom.
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